NAATS HEADQUARTERS EMAIL UPDATE

Number 90

September 15, 2001

Please understand, this Update is for your information only and not an official FAA position. It is not meant to be used in controller/pilot communication. Having said that, GA VFR flight now appears doubtful this weekend; looks like Monday at the earliest but please do not speculate with pilots. This could change at any time, no one really knows. Both President Bush and Secretary Mineta are interested in resuming these operations as soon as possible and different options are being prepared for them. 

By any objective analysis, Flight Service has performed yeoman's work in getting the NAS back in operation. I will contact AT-1 Bill Peacock next week and ask for meaningful recognition for you and all of your efforts. We're also keeping Congress fully advised of your contributions.

A number of factors went into the decision to postpone our National Meeting, including uncertainty about air travel, membership feeling regarding a meeting in LAS so soon after a national tragedy, anticipated membership attendance and lack of membership travel preference options.  This was balanced against the fact that no one knows what the situation will be next month. The driver was the fact that yesterday was the deadline for the meeting room deposits at the Luxor. Considering this, the BOD decided to postpone. I believe it was the right choice. We knew this decision would not be universally popular but the majority of the membership response I've received indicates agreement.

I've been asked about cancellation fees for membership non-refundable airfare purchased for the meeting. No one knows what the breakdown on membership travel preferences is but my feeling is that NAATS should refund these cancellation fees if they are substantiated. The BOD will, however, decide this matter.

Bill Dolan is in the Situation Room again today and I'm still on the AT telcon. If you need any help please feel free to contact Bill at 301-346-6592 or me at 202-437-0764. My thanks to Bill for all his help.

Wally Pike

